




UPPER HEYFORD PARISH COUNCIL

Jack Goodman Jr, Lt Col, USAF (Ret), Clerk to the Council,

Hillside Cottage, High Street, Upper Heyford, Bicester, OX25 5LE

Telephone: 07791-399823, Email: jackgoodman61@gmail.com
Minutes of Parish Council Meeting

10 April 2014
Present: Chairman; Lt. Gen. RC Menzies, Councillors Peter James, Roger Burt, Carole Gother, Chris Scarrott and Parish Clerk Jack Goodman
1) Apologies for Absence: Councillor Jo Allen
2)  Code of Conduct: The Chairman reminded Councillors of the code of conduct requirements under the Localism Act of 2011.
The Chairman announced that he will be resigning as Chairman and as a member of the Parish Council and asked the Council if they would want him to step aside immediately or delay until after the Annual Parish Meeting. The Council requested the Chairman remain in position until after the APM and he agreed. Councillor Burt remarked that it would be a great loss to the Community when Gen Menzies retires. Councillor James agreed and complimented the Chairman on his excellent leadership of the Council.

3) Public Forum: No Parishioners attended. 
4) Consideration of Dispensations: No requests for dispensations were tabled. 
5) Approval of Minutes: The minutes of the 13 March 2014 Council meeting were approved by the Council with one addendum as a true record and were signed by the Chairman and Parish Clerk. 
6) Standing Agenda Items:

a) Public Liability Review: The Council reviewed the Hazard Log. The requirement for repair of protruding manhole cover at Rising Hill and sunken storm drain at the top of High Street remain open. The deteriorating condition of Allen’s Lane is also still noted. The Clerk will follow up on these items. Councillor Burt agreed to accompany the Clerk on a tour of the Village to identify potholes to report to OCC.
b) Amenities Management Committee: The Amenities Management Committee Minutes of 27 March were reviewed and noted.
c) Registration of Village Green: All submissions are now in place and Mr Hawkins has deferred to the Council for the registration of the southwest corner of The Green. 
7) Matters Arising: 
a) Control of Dogs: 
i) Dog Waste Bins: The Clerk will contract with Keith Probbitts to have the two bins mounted on Mill Lane and Orchard Lane.
ii) Dog Fouling Signage: The Clerk met with the Dog Warden and toured the village together. The Dog Warden posted signs where he thought appropriate and left more with the Clerk should other mounting points be identified..
iii) Dog Control Order: Consultation closed with no comments from the public. The Clerk will proceed to investigate how to publish the order.
b)  Registration of Heritage Assets: New guidance received from Cherwell this week. 
c) Orchard Place Tree Felling: Safe system of work agreed with insurers. Cllrs Scarrott and James will undertake the work within the next two weeks, with the understanding that use of chainsaws will not be covered under Council insurance. 
d) Broadband Upgrade: The Chairman will approach Dorchester Group for further help in getting fibre cable to the Village. 
e) Allotment Management: Meeting being arranged between Allotment Trustees, the Chairman and the Clerk.
f) Grit Bins for Heyford Park: Dorchester Group has agreed to take delivery and liaise with the Heyford Park Residents Association on positioning. Dorchester Group will service the bins. 
8) Finance: 
a) Receipts and Expenditure: The Council reviewed expenditure and receipts and account balances for the period and ratified the accounts.

b) Budget 2014/15: The Clerk submitted the proposed budget for 2014/15. The Council approved the submission without change.
9) Correspondence:
a) Green Scythe Grass Cutting Quote: The Council reviewed the quote from Green Scythe. The Clerk noted that price increases are well within inflation and that a three year contract with no more than a 2.5% per year increase is offered. The Council accepted the quote and instructed the Clerk to agree to the three year deal. 

b) Parishioners Letter, Heyford Leys: A letter from Heyford Leys resident requesting more information on the Heyford Park Project and the plan to split the Parishes. Councillor Gother agreed to liaise with Dorchester and the Residents Association to ensure that information of interest is circulated to Heyford Leys. The Clerk will investigate posting Council information at Heyford Leys. The Clerk was also instructed to write to the Parishioner and let them know the status of the proposal to split the parishes.
10) Planning: The planning applications for the period were reviewed and response agreed. 
11)  Any Other Business:
a) Hedge Cutting in Village: The Clerk was asked to get a quote for annual hedge cutting from Green Scythe.
b) Housing Co-op at Heyford Park: Councillor Gother reported that this community initiative is still ongoing. She will keep a watching brief.
c) Resignation of Chairman: Councillor James once again thanked Gen Menzies for his outstanding work and wished him the best of luck in the future. Gen Menzies remarked he had thoroughly enjoyed working with the Council and thanked all for their support. 
12) Future Meetings: 15 May (APM), 22 May, 19 June, 3 July, 11 September, 9 October and 13 November.
Approved: 22 May 2014
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